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Last month Snow White’s dwarves were issued a challenge by 
some Jefferson Park United Neighbor members who whistled their 

way to work on the 23rd avenue bridge. 
“The Saturday morning sun was already scorching the earth when I crawled from a couch 

Up Town and then down to the bridge.  The headache I had acquired from the 
night before’s festivities was painfully prodded by the whistles of my fellow 

workers. The cacophonic deluge of breath whining through pursed lips 
nearly drove me back to my den, ” said one JPUN worker  who with 

graven grimace drove his pick into concrete as he answered this 
reporters questions. He asked not to be named.

Other members of the crew appeared to be less hampered 
by late night endeavors and after a breakfast and a few 
kind words by the Council member Rick Garcia, 
spent the better part of the morning picking, 
shoveling and hauling earth and gravel fines with 
a tenacious fervor to provide a both pleasant 
and ADA compliant path for Jefferson Park 

residents. 
       Jerry Olson should be given a standing 
ovation for his efforts in making this 

happen. His work has brought this project 
to fruition. 

        Further, JPUN would like to 
thank:  LaFarge North America, 30 

tons granite fines with delivery; Real 
Architecture and UnReal Construction;  

David Berton, Bobcat and labor; A.G. 
Spanos, safety flagmen; RSC rental, 

plate compactor; The Children’s 
Museum, tickets for volunteers; 

Invesco Stadium, tickets for volunteers; 
Colorado Department of Transportation 

Region 6, technical assistance; William 
Brinkerhoff/LaLoma Restaurant, cash 

donation for food and fuel; Habitat for 
Humanity and Groundwork Denver for 

volunteer coordination; and Denver’s Office 
of Disability Rights, for installing ramps. 

           Finally, I, and I am certain all those that 
walk 23rd Avenue bridge, would like to thank 

the volunteers who like the seven dwarves 
worked all day to bring  a 
diamond to their 

home. 

Jefferson Park United Neighbors

Whistling work crew?
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· Meeting Call to Order and Announcements
1.  Jefferson Park United Neighbors Meetings are open to the 
public. As we occasionally address issues that directly affect the 
quality of life for residents and business owners in the Jefferson 
Park Neighborhood we ask that only those who reside or own a 
business in the neighborhood participate in any vote or election 
conducted at these meetings.
2.  JPHUN meeting for July will be held at Invesco Field on 
July 16th from 6 – 7:30 p.m.
3.  The August  4th General Membership meeting will be 
held in Jefferson Park for a potluck and national night out.
4.  Update on Allied development.
·District One Police Report			 
·Treasure’s Report
·Committee Reports 
·Safety Committee 
·Land Use Committee
·New Business
	 Meeting Adjourned 

Have a fun and safe 4th of July Weekend!!!!

BOARD NEWS
Jefferson Park United Neighbors

General Membership Meeting
July 7, 2009

6:30 pm, Riverside Baptist Church - Rear Chapel
24th Ave. and Bryant St.

   2460 Eliot Street Denver CO

     www.eliotstreetcollective.com  

Training for Actors and Performers

Summer Camps for kids and Teens

Rehearsal and Development Space

Performance Events and Networking

Gallery with Monthly Exhibitions 

Facilities available for Rental

Perfect for Parties!

Train Teach Create Sustain Showcase Network Emerge

303-818-2597

Safety Committee
Door to Door Sales Scam:  There has been 
an increase in “Door to Door” solicitors in 
the District 1/JPUN area.  These are often 
scams leading to identity theft, fraud, and/or targeting or 
evaluating you and your home for future burglary.  There are 
at least three types of these.  The first is selling a product such 
as magazines.  The second, offering services for odd-jobs or 
handyman work.  Finally people posing as Security/Alarm/
Utility Company repair men requesting access to homes and 
businesses.  Remember identification can be forged.  DO 
NOT allow anyone into your home or business that you 
do not know, or have not specifically called.  DO NOT do 
business with door to door salespeople that you do not know 

personally.   District 1 Police are asking for help in 
identifying these solicitors.  Please contact the Police 
non-emergency number if this is happening in your 
neighborhood.   

Fourth of July Fireworks Enforcement:  
All fireworks from cherry bombs, sparklers and 
even worms are illegal in the City and County of 
Denver.  Fireworks Enforcement Teams of police 
and firefighters paired in patrol cars will focus on 
detecting and enforcing fireworks violations in the 
neighborhood.  This increased enforcement will take 
place between 6/26 and 7/5.  Fireworks violations can 
be reported to the non-emergency number below.

Neighborhood Watch update:  Still holding at 3 
blocks participating.  However, the requirements 
for participation have been reduced.  Please come 
to the General Membership meeting for important 
updates to the program.  For more information, or to 
participate please email JPUNSafe@gmail.com and/or 
attend the next JPUN General Membership Meeting.  
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Al DeMendoza 
Insurance Agency,  LLC
•Auto • Worker’s Comp • Home • Life • SR-22 

•Toys • Mobile Homes

Additional Discounts for Teachers, NR’S, MD’S, 
Firefighters, Police Officers, Engineers/Architects and 

Students  (among others).
WE ACCEPT VISA AND MASTER CARD

HOURS:
Monday thru Friday
 9:30 a.m. - 6:30 p.m.
SATURDAYS OPEN 
 9:30 a.m.  -  3:00 p.m.

Auto Travel •	
Insurance
Public Notary•	
We Accept All                   •	
International  
Licences

2012 N. Federal Blvd.
Denver, CO 80211

•Auto • Casa • Vida  • SR-22 • Negocios 
•Compensación Laboral 

• Seguros Para 
México

• Public Notary
• Aceptamos Licencia 

Mexicana o de 
cualquier otro pais

• Excelente Servicio
• Precios Accesibles
• Atención Personal

Horario:
Lunes a Viernes de 
9:00 a.m. - 6:30 p.m.
Sábado: 
9:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

2012 N. Federal Blvd.
Denver, CO 80211

(3ra. propiedad entre las 
avenidas 20 y 21)

We also insure old homes 
and properties!

“Puedo manejar personalmente todas 
las necesidades de seguro.”

Maria DeMendoza

Seguros

 

Want a chance to be entertained in an executive suite 
and meet the Colorado Outlaws. Well, X marks the spot! 
There are still some free tickets available for the Jefferson 
Park United Neighbors happy hour party at Invesco Field 
July 16 from 6-7:30p.m.. The Budweiser Champions Club 
is a unique backdrop for our neighborhood get-together! 
This room overlooks the field with an outside seating area 
and in-room sound system. The Budweiser Champions 
Club provides a full a full view of the stadium bowl with 
seats outside protected by an overhang so guests can step 
outside and enjoy the fresh Rocky Mountain air! Free and 
discounted tickets may only be attained by calling, mailing 
or faxing form to: Denver Outlaws / Matt Greenwaldt 
■ 1701 Bryant St. Suite 700 Denver, CO 80204 ■ T: 
(720)258-3609 F: (720)258-3696

Dramatic Opportunity in Jefferson Park       
by Janna Meiring

Eliot Street Collective, located on the corner of 25th and 
Eliot Street, is offering week-long-camps for kids ages 6-8, 
9-12 and Teens.   

Creative Actions offers theatre as an imaginative 
playground and an opportunity for kids and teens to foster 
self-esteem and develop their own unique creative process.    

In addition to acting skills, students are empowered to 
write, create, direct and perform new stories in a beautiful 
studio right in the heart of Jefferson Park!  Only one 
more session left in the month of July! 
Mention you heard about us in Above 
the Fold and get 10% of registration.
go to www.eliotstreetcollective.com, 
email info@eliotstreetcollective.com 
or call 303-818-2597.   

JPUN 

HAPPY 	

	

HOUR 
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JPUN NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING RATES:
Full page .... $100 1/2 page ....$50
1/4 page ..... $25 1/8 page ....$15
All ads must be provided by advertiser unless prior 
arrangements have been made. For further info, 
or to submit your advertisement, contact Joseph 
Boven. email: jboven@twenty3magazine.com for 
more information.

Jeff Park zoning open for comment
Jefferson Park is one of the first neighborhoods to be issued the 
city’s proposed draft zoning changes. While the vast majority 
of the plan is similar to past zoning for the area, please take this 
opportunity to review how the status of your property or properties 
in your area may have changed. Remember these changes affect not 
only the value of your property but also the potential developmental 
directions that your neighborhood can go down. Further, please 
remember that the opportunity to make your voice heard remains, 
and that this is your opportunity for public comment. Jefferson 
Park United Neighbors has not taken a position on the zoning  
changes but is interested in hearing your opinions.  Please feel free 
to visit: http://www.newcodedenver.org/rezoning/page/the-draft-
code-and-draft-map in order to view the zoning codes in more 
detail. 

Every year millions of people hit the street in the
US and Canada to take part in National Night
Out. Last year over 35 million people came out as
a proclamation that the night is for families and
loved ones, and not for violence or criminal activity.
Aug. 4th, 2009 that record number is expected to
burst at the seams.

This year the Jefferson Park Neighborhood, in 
conjunction with the Denver police department, is 
once again taking part in a nationwide commitment 
to claim the night for positive community growth
and family fun. In addition to asking neighbors to
make sure your energy efficient porch lights are on,
JPUN has organized a potluck to celebrate our 
victories in the constant battle to keep our streets safe 
for evening strolls and front porch conversations that 
last long into the night.

The event is scheduled to coincide with JPUN’s 
general membership meeting in order to provide a fun 
and informational venue in which to showcase the 
tremendous progress we have been making toward 
nighttime safety. Please feel free to bring a dish, 
dessert, salad, beverage to the Jefferson park at 6 PM 
August 4th to take back the night.

New mailing 

address for 

Jefferson Park 

United Neighbors:
2240 Clay St. #200
Denver, CO 80211

Keep Up on All the Happenings in 
the Jefferson Park Neighborhood 
- Subscribe to the JPUN email 
listserv - Send a blank email to 
jpun@subscribe@yahoogroups.com

Jefferson Park potluck
Aug. 4th


